

May 9, 2018

Office of The Archbishop

100 East Eighth Street Cincinnati, Ohio 45202

513-421-3131 Ext. 2810

Reverend Benedict D. O'Cinnsealaigh Athenaeum of Ohio Mount St. Mary's Seminary of the West 6616 Beechmont Avenue Cincinnati, Ohio 45230

Dear Father O'Cinnsealaigh,

By way of this correspondence, I formally appoint you Pastor of Our Lady of Victory Parish, Cincinnati, effective July 1, 2018 for a period of six years. Bishop Binzer has informed me of your willingness to accept this appointment, and I am grateful. I pray that God will continue to bless you and your pastoral ministry in this parish. Also, I want to thank you for the good work you have already done at the Athenaeum of Ohio/Mount St. Mary's Seminary of the West.

As has been the policy, I dispense you from any prescribed ceremony for taking office. I do ask, however, that you contact your Dean and make arrangements for the signing of the enclosed Profession of Faith and the Oath of Office.

With gratitude for your cooperation and with prayerful best wishes, I

am

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Most Reverend Dennis M. Schnurr

Danin M Shume

Archbishop of Cincinnati

Sarah Frohmiller Notary Enclosures

cc: Most Reverend Joseph Binzer

Reverend Steven Angi Reverend James Reutter

Reverend Michael Bidwell, Dean